CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 18th June, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton, J. Spink and A. Westwood

· VAT – Councillor Antrobus reported that he had received a letter from Ian Stewart M.P. enclosing a letter from the Chancellor of the Exchequer which put a different interpretation on which body had identified the over claiming of VAT i.e. Customs and Excise rather than the Council – John Spink to investigate and report back

· Adrian Moores and Mike Benjamin attended the meeting and reported on the Draft IT Annual Report and the arrangements for the special meeting of Council to be held on 4th July.

· Budget – each Director and appropriate Lead Member to be invited to attend meetings of this Group to discuss their budget

· Jon Burt attended and gave an update on the current position with regard to ICT initiative in schools:-

· Following a lack of guidance from the LEA schools were being dealt with in alphabetical order

· All secondary and phase 3 primary schools would be on-line by the end of September, 2001,

· Problems were being experienced with gaining access to rooms in certain schools

· Delays had been caused as a result of having to advertise in OJEC and B.T’s inability to cope with demand

· Ken Horton reported on the current situation with regard to the networking of the Council Chamber

· Keith Clare reported that one of the targets under Part 2 Service Plans for Committee Services was to “review the access to the SOLAR System by minority groups in order to identify gaps in provision” and that whilst when the system was rolled out on 4th July and would be available in libraries there was no provision for those people for whom English was not their first language. It was reported that using Citizen and the Customer Contact Centre a data base of the languages pertinent to Salford was being developed following on from which we would then adapt models used in places such as Bradford and Rochdale to meet our needs

· Committee Room refreshments – decision notice required for next week on the basis of £10 per hour for all meetings held in Committee Rooms or the Council Chamber where no elected members are involved and that a list also be produced for next week listing all those bodies who use the accommodation in order that a decision can be taken on which groups it is felt should be encouraged to apply for a grant in order to meet the costs involved

· Computer Output 5 Year Strategy AGREED that:-

· 3 Docu Tech 65 printers are leased from Rank Xerox on a 5 year lease as as extension to the existing contract

· the existing printers are removed when all work is transferred to the new printers

· PARIS forms design, print management and accounting software be purchased

· NT workstations are purchased to run the desk-top publishing software

· Following consultation with Personnel, the staffing structure be amended to reflect the new operational requirements

· That consideration be given to issuing a press release following final negotiations with Rank Xerox

· Disposal of the ICL Mainframe – trying to negotiate reduction in costs – further meeting to be held with ICL this week

